
1. Multi-purpose windbreaks for protection of vegetable crops and production of
fruit and/or nut crops (FNE 00325)

2.1 wanted to put in a windbreak planting at our farm because we are situated in a very
windy spot. The valley in which we farm forms a wind tunnel for the wind coming off of
the Holyoke Range. I have extreme difficulty, especially in spring and fall, with row
covers, plastic mulches, signs and other mobile objects being blown around by the wind.
I've also noticed damage to young vegetable plantings from the wind. With this project,
I hoped to find some species which provided some economic, amenity, or other types of
benefits besides merely providing shelter from the wind. The hope is that if the
windbreak can provide enough economic value to offset the cost of planting, then the
wind protection is free or at least cheaper than otherwise.

3. I rent an eleven-acre (4-5 tillable acres) parcel of land from the New England Small
Farm Institute (NESFI) in Belchertown, MA. The land is part of a larger parcel of land
which is owned by the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and managed by NESFI. 1999
was my first year of production; I had been working on vegetable farms or studying
agronomy (I finished my M.S. in Plant, Soil and Environmental Science from the
University of Maine in spring 2000) for seven years previous. I cultivated about 4 acres
in 2002. The soil is a Woodbridge sandy loam soil which is excellent for vegetable
production, particularly after several years of rock-picking and build-up of organic
matter. My primary crops are mixed vegetables. I have been certified organic by
NOFA/MA since 2000. I manage a marketing cooperative of the farmers at NESFI;
together we operate a farm stand on the site and go to the Amherst, MA and Cambridge,
MA Farmer's Markets.

4. Eric Toensmeier was the most actively involved with the project. He helped me with
species selection, and general design. Bruce Wight and Lisa Krall both looked ("over
the design. Their participation in the project was hampered by their geographical
distance from Massachusetts. Kathy Ruhf helped ensure that the siting of the planting
conformed to NESFI's long-term goals and site-use restrictions.

5. The main vegetable production area at Simple Gifts Farm is a long, skinny 10-acre
field. which is oriented with the long axis running between WNW and ESE. Prevailing

- winds are mostly from the West. The windbreak is planted along the short side to the
WNW and the long side to the SSW. We had two main concerns with the design: one
was to make the windbreak somewhat porous. Windbreaks which let no wind through
are subject to damaging turbulence on the lee side. The other concern was for the
eventual height of the windbreak. Since the wind runs parallel to the long side of the
field, we needed a fairly tall windbreak. The rule of thumb is that the windbreak provides
protection for 10-20 times its height downwind. Since the field is about 1000 feet long,
we needed a 50-100 feet tall windbreak. Obviously this doesn't occur overnight, so we
choose some fairly quick-growing trees for the back bone of the windbreak. Further tips
on windbreak design can be found at the National Agroforestry Center website
http//vvww.unl.edu/nac/windbreaks.html.
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